
BRAMFIELD PARISH COUNCL 
 

 
Minutes of meeting held on 19th March 2019 

 
Pre Meeting Public comments and Questions 

No public attended the meeting 

 
Present:  John Wells (JW) (Chair) Chris Armstead (CA), Marietta 
Johnson (MJ) Stella Johnson (SJ), Michael McMullen (MM) (Councillor 

EHDC)   Nick Savage (NS) (Treasurer) Guy Tucker (GT) (Vice Chair) 

Liz Hamilton (LH) (Clerk) 

 

Apologies for Absence 

 

Pam Rutherford (PM), Cheryl Jackson (CJ) 

 

Declaration of Interest 

 

None 

 

Minutes of the meeting held on 19th February 2019 
 

The minutes of the meeting were agreed and the Chair signed the 

minutes as a true record. 

 

Matters arising from the previous meeting 

 

Village Sign – CA to produce another sample in the agreed size of 

600mm wide by 900mm tall and if required coloured to give clarity of 

definition to carving. This requested for the next meeting. 

 

Bury Lane Activity – JW reported that another letter had been sent to 

Environmental Health We have not heard back from Kim Bowers and 
are continually chasing, If no information received a letter to be sent 

to Ms Liz Watts CEO of EHC 

 

Grandison Arms Sign – LH has emailed the Grandison, To date the PC 

have not had a reply, JW to follow up  

 

 

 

  



Ownership of the Village Green – JW has research the Ownership of 

the Village Green and confirmed that there was no record of the village 

green being registered It was his understanding from many years 

previous the village green belonged to the Lord of the Manor but he 

had no responsibility for it.  

 

Footpath rear of Village Hall It was discussed and agreed to accept a 
quotation from Border of Hertford to supply single nose concrete 

edging to the area defined and finished off with existing second hand 

paving blocks for the sum of £1550.00 JW to contact Mr Ken Crofton 

re formalities to obtain a grant towards this cost. 

 

 
Financial Matters 

Bank Balance 

 

Current Account     £1,585.56 
Savings  Account    £6312.46 

 

No accounts were submitted for pay 

 

Planning Applications 

 

None 

 

Correspondence 

 

None 

 

Any other Business 
 

The PC Councillors completed their nomination forms for the 2019 

Parish Council Elections. JW to deliver all the forms together by hand 

to the Council offices on March 21st 

 

The PC discussed the proposed use of the telephone box and agreed 

that as Sybil is happy to monitor and upkeep of the telephone box to 

proceed as a book swap JW to contact Sybil to discuss. 

 

GT & JW have reported the damaged sharp bend road sign on the 

Hertford Road approaching the village to the HCC Highways 

 
 



The Parish Council was saddened to hear of the death of Mr Noel 

Ewington. Noel was a valued member of the community and was 

Parish Councillor for many years. A message of condolence was to be 

sent to Jean 

 

 

Next meeting 16th April, 2019 at 7-30 prompt in the Village Hall 
This would be followed by the Parish Meeting at 8-00pm  

 

 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.00 p.m. 

 

Signed as a true record  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Chair 

Date:  

 

 

 

 


